
MINUTES OF THE TOWN OF FORT EDWARD PLANNING BOARD PUBLIC 

HEARING & REGULAR MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 23, 2023 AT 

TOWN HALL COMMENCING AT 7:00 P.M. 

 

Chairman Belden called the meeting to order at 7:02pm 

 

Pledge of Allegiance 

 

PRESENT: Chairman Mark Belden 

  Valerie Ingersoll 

  Max Fruchter 

  Joseph McMurray  ABSENT: Zachary Middleton 

        Donald Sanders, Jr 

        Dolores Cogan 

         

OTHERS PRESENT: Paul Lubera, Paul Kruger, Frank Mcleneghen and Planning Board Clerk 

Aimee Mahoney 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: MOTION by Joseph McMurray, Seconded by Valerie Ingersoll 

to approve the minutes of the meeting of August 9, 2023 ALL AYES 

 

Chairman Belden: We received the following correspondence from DEC regarding the project: 

 

- Letter From DEC 

- E-mail from National Heritage Staff 

- Letter from Ag. & Markets 

- Memo from Town Engineer 



 

 
 

 



 

 

 



Chairman Belden: I reached out to the National Heritage Staff and they responded stating that 

the letter from DEC was perplexing because they would give us the same information that was in 

the letter from DEC yet they cannot assess impacts or make determinations as to permits or 

approvals. I then reached out to Jed Hayden at DEC and he is coming back with a new letter and 

possibly the request for a survey of the grassland species in that area. 

 

Chairman Belden opened the public hearing at 7:10pm 

 

The following notice was published in The Post Star on August 15, 2023: 

 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, the Town of Fort Edward Planning Board will hold a public 

hearing on Wednesday, August 23, 2023 at Town Hall, 118 Broadway Fort Edward, NY 12828 

at 7:05pm to hear comments regarding the Fort Edward Community Solar Site Plan application. 

The Fort Edward Community Solar Project is a 5MW AC solar array facility located at 142 

Blodgett Road in the Town of Fort Edward.       

At the public hearing anyone wishing to comment on the project will be heard. 

Chairman Belden: The Town Engineer will not be here tonight but did email his 

recommendations to the Board for this meeting as follows: 

 

- Keep the public hearing open 

- Waiting for County Comments & Lead Agency Status 

- The Board cannot declare Lead Agency and complete SEQRA until after September 8, 

2023. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: None 

 

BOARD COMMENTS: 

 

Joseph McMurray: How will the letter from DEC affect the project? 

 

Chairman Belden: It will depend on the letter we receive from Jed Hayden from DEC. 

 

Paul Lubera: They indicated that we could contact DEC in the spring and they will identify 

where the nest is and if it’s within a certain distance then you have to wait to begin construction 

until the fall but if the nest is farther away then you can proceed. Our report recommended that 

we keep in contact with DEC. Would it be beneficial for us to have our wetland and habitat 

scientists contact Jed Hayden directly and see what he is looking for and get an updated report 

for that? 

 

Chairman Belden polled the Board and they agreed it would be beneficial. 

 

Paul Kruger went through the following new materials submitted to the Board: 

 



 
 

Chairman Belden: You mentioned that National Grid couldn’t accommodate more than 5MW; 

where is that substation and what does it feed? 



Frank Mcleneghen: It is actually a hydro station in Fort Miller and it’s the Battenkill station 

which transmits from substation to substation which all carries back to Battenkill. 

 

Valerie Ingersoll: Would the panels be affected by 5’ of snow? Would they still be able to 

move? 

 

Frank Mcleneghen: We have weather stations and cameras now which address all weather 

issues. 

 

Paul Kruger: 

 

- We met with the Highway Superintendent and he was fine with our plan but we haven’t 

heard back from the Fire Chief yet. 

- 1100 homes in the Town can be powered from this project and we would be happy to 

offer it to Town residents.  

- Talked with the Assessor about a PILOT. 

- Talked with the Town Attorney about decommissioning. 

- There is a handout in the new information showing used panel values for the Board to 

review. 

 

NEXT STEPS: 

 

- County response to Site Plan & Lead Agency Status 

- After September 8
th

 SEQRA can be completed 

- 9/27 Continued Publix Hearing Date 

 

ADJOURNMENT: 

 

MOTION by Max Fruchter, Seconded by Valerie Ingersoll to adjourn the meeting at 7:50pm 

ALL AYES 

 

 

Dated: August 28, 2023    _______________________________ 

       Aimee Mahoney, Clerk  

 

 

 


